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FIESTA COKE BOOTH 

08/02/06-08/05/06 

 

Pictured above is the 2006 Coke Booth.  As noted in my Grand 
Knight’s report, thanks to Dan Knauss and many Knights, this 
year’s Coke Booth was a big success.  Thank you to everybody for 
your hard work! (By the way, our price was $3.00 on the 1st day of 
the Fiesta; but we dropped it to $2.00 thereafter). 

 

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 
By Stephen Schlesselmann, Grand Knight 

 
A Spiritual Thought: 
Dear fellow Brother Knights of Co-
lumbus, 

As we go about our daily work serv-
ing in the Knights of Columbus, 
work, the Church, etc., reflecting on 
the following quote from the Forge 
by St. Josemaria de Balaguer may 
help: “Say slowly to the Master: 
Lord, all I want is to serve you.  All I 
want is to fulfill my duties and love 
you with all my heart.  Make me feel 
your firm step by my side.  May you 
be my only support!  Say this to him 
slowly…and really mean it!” (page 
681 of the Way/Furrow/the Forge
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by St. Josemaria de Balaguer). 

The month of August has been an-
other busy month for our Council.  
We started out the month with one of 
our biggest fundraisers of the year: 
the Fiesta Coke Booth.  This year’s 
version of the Coke Booth was coor-
dinated by Brother Dan Knauss who 
did an excellent job!  Brother Dan 
not only put in a significant amount 
of time before the event but was on 
call to handle the various inevitable 

(Continued on page 11) 
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Program Director’s Report
By Francisco Cabrera, Deputy Grand Knight

 

Food for Thought 

 

  

DEAR JESUS, help me to spread Thy fragrance everywhere I go.  Flood my soul with Thy 
spirit and love.  Penetrate and possess my whole being so utterly that all my life may only be a radiance of 
Thine.  Shine through me and be so in me that every soul I come in contact with may feel Thy presence in 
my soul.  Let them look up and see no longer me but only Jesus.  Stay with me and then I shall begin to shine 
as you shine, so to shine as to be a light to others. 
(Continued on page 12) 

September, 2006  

09/01/06 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
09/04/06 Monday Labor Day Picnic 
09/05/06 Tuesday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
09/09/06 Saturday Oktoberfest Dinner (Cancelled) 
09/10/06 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses 
09/11/06 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
09/24/06 Sunday Parish Picnic-Tri-Tip/Beer/Nachos 
  October, 2006
10/02/06 Monday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
10/06/06 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
10/08/06 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses 
10/09/06 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
10/14/06 Saturday Columbus Day Dinner 
10/27/06 Friday Halloween Party 
10/29/06 Sunday Corporate Communion 
  November, 2006
11/03/06 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
11/06/06 Monday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
11/07/06 Tuesday Polling Place Duty 
11/12/06 Sunday Pancake Breakfast 
11/13/06 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
11/23/06 Thursday Thanksgiving 

http://www.americancatholic.org/Features/Teresa/default.asp
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Chancellor’s Report

 

Dan Knauss, Chancellor

Please pray for the repose of the souls of:

Tony Gonzales, brother-in-law of PGK Felix San-
chez; PGK Chuck Burke (5/13); Edward Ochoa; 
Joel Wenzinger, son of PGK Dale Wenzinger; 
Kathleen Ann Meckelborg, wife of Al Meckelborg; 
may God grant them peace and comfort. 

Please pray for Brother Knights who are ill or re-
covering from illness: 

Jesse Garcia; Leonard Mooy; Fred Cota; George 
Romich; George Gritt; Don Benn; Daniel Bunke; 
PGK Dick Hopper. 

Other persons for whom prayers are requested: 

Eleanor Cahill, wife of Fritz Cahill; Nancy Herrera; 
Ann Marie McBeth, daughter of PGK Max Keller; 
Patrick Donohoe, son of PGK Frank Donohoe; 
Ellen Velasco, granddaughter of Bruce Velasco; 
Theresa Meza, sister of Jose Meza; Michael T. 
McGrew, grandson of Tom Cordeiro; Glen Sliger, 
father of Terry Sliger; Barbara Vogel, mother of 
PGK John Vogel; Barbara Friedrich; Betty Benn, 
wife of Don Benn; the niece of PGK John Vogel; 
Bill Kestel, brother of John Kestel; Steve Schles-
selmann’s sister’s family; Donna Abels, wife of Jim 
Abels; Larry Torres, Jr.(at home waiting for liver 
transplant), son of Larry Torres; Steve Schlessel-
mann’s father; Cay Donohoe (heart surgery), wife 
of PGK Frank Donohoe. 

If you know of any corrections or changes to this 
report, please contact Dan Knauss by phone at (805) 
964-2442 or at daniel@gvoptical.com. 

 

Financial Secretary’s Report

 

Ralph Wengler, Financial Secretary

New Badges 

For the first twenty five to thirty years of the life of 
Council 5300, a badge was issued to each incoming 
member of the Council.  Wearing of the badge was 
mandatory and there was a fine if you attended a 
meeting without one.  As the initial supply of 
badges became exhausted, your penny-pinching FS 
procrastinated on ordering more because he had 
heard that there was a setup charge for each order.  
The result was that badges no longer were issued to 
incoming members.  A further result was that the 
“kitty” no longer had an income because badges 
were no longer checked along with membership 
cards at the beginning of the meetings. 

New badges have been purchased and will be issued 
to every First or Second Degree Member.  The prac-
tice of the Council supplied pocket badges will con-
tinue as the members take their Fraternal Degree. 

The universal use of badges helps not only old tim-
ers, like myself, but the entire membership to attain 
name recognition.  We each like to be addressed by 
name and the badge system helps.  At the next 
Business Meeting, the new badges will be available.  
At subsequent meetings, fines will start for those 
who do not have a badge, unless the member re-
ceives his badge at that meeting.  Third Degree 
Members, who have misplaced their badges, should 
contact the FS to arrange for a replacement. 

Report of the 4th Degree
Bill McLafferty, Faithful Navigator

 
The installation of Assembly officers for the new 
Columbian Year was well-attended on July 29th.  
The installation ceremony was ably conducted by 
Worthy Master Manual Lima with the assistance of 

mailto:dan@gvoptical.com
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Worthy Marshall Ernie Bingham.  After the cere-
mony, a luncheon put together by the Faithful 
Navigator’s wife, Lady Carol McLafferty, was 
served.  We temporarily ran out of sandwiches and 
Carol had to drive to Costco to buy additional food.  
It is important that members attend ceremonies such 
as installation of officers to make them aware of 
and a participant in the activities and rituals of the 
Knights of Columbus and to provide encouragement 
to those who assume office.  Perhaps next time, 
we’ll have a better idea how many will actually 
show up.  Thanks to those of you who witnessed 
this impressive event on a Saturday morning, no 
less. 

Our first dinner meeting of the Columbian Year was 
on August 21st and it was also well-attended.  The 
guest speaker for the evening was Gary Blair, the 
Chief Executive Officer of the Santa Barbara Supe-
rior Court as well as Jury Commissioner.  After a 
dinner of humongous hamburgers with all the fix-
ings, French fries and ice cream sundaes for dessert, 
the members were treated to an explanation of the 
new jury system recently adopted by the court.  Mr. 
Blair explained that the court went to a one sum-
mons system, which summons is served on prospec-
tive jurors at least 30 days prior to the reporting 
date.  If the person receiving the summons has a va-
cation planned for that time or surgery scheduled or 
any conflict on the calendar, he or she can return the 
summons with a request to be deferred to a later 
date (about 60 days) along with the reasons for the 
request.  Unless they hear from the Jury Commis-
sioner, they do not have to appear on the reporting 
date, but they will receive a new summons for the 
new date requested when that time arrives.  If a de-
ferment is not requested, the person must appear on 
the reporting date or when the telephone summon-
ing system indicates and bring the summons with 
him or her.  Excuses will not be handled by jury 
commissioner’s personnel on the reporting date, but 
must be made directly to the judge. 

Blair went on to warn of the dangers of non-
appearance when summoned and not deferred or 
excused.  A special calendar will be set up and tru-
ants will be summoned for an Order-to-show-cause 
hearing before the Presiding Judge which could re-
sult in monetary sanctions or jail-time if they are 

found guilty of contempt of court. 

The good news is that you are only on the hook for 
5 business days and if you are not summoned dur-
ing that time or if you are called and excused, you 
will not have to face another summons for a year. 
Mr. Blair added some interesting statistics on per-
centages of nationalities that actually respond to 
jury calls or can actually serve on a jury.  At the 
conclusion of his talk, Blair accepted questions 
from the knights, some of which contained helpful 
suggestions as part of the question.  I want to thank 
Gary for a very informative talk on a subject on 
which I get many questions over the years. 

Our next meeting will be on September 18th at 
Moby Dicks’ Restaurant on the pier when the 
Knights may escort their ladies to a great dinner of 
salmon, steak or chicken.  The price is $25 a person 
which includes tax and tip.  You may order your se-
lection when you arrive that evening.  Please pay 
me for your dinners by September 11th. 

Judge Rogelio Flores of the Superior Court and his 
wife will be our guests at the dinner and he will 
speak to us about Drug Court.  He will answer any 
questions you may have about this controversial 
program at the end of his talk.  Judge Flores is a fel-
low Knight from Santa Maria and is an expert on 
his subject. 

We may have another Ladies’ Night Out scheduled 
for November. Stay tuned. 

Our thanks to Jim Bradbury and Jose Meza for the 
great hamburger treat at the last meeting!  What 
would we do without them? 

 

Insurance Agent’s Report
David Farebrother, Field Agent 

 
Life Insurance Awareness 

September is Life Insurance Awareness Month.  To 
help educate consumers about the need for and 
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value of adequate life insurance protection, the Life 
Insurance Market Research Association (LIMRA) 
has published the following five facts.  These statis-
tics are certainly worth considering: 

Fact 1:  Nearly three fourths of North Americans 
agree that life insurance is the best way to protect 
against premature death of the primary wage earner. 

Fact 2:  Twenty-four million households have no 
life insurance protection at all.  Almost one third of 
adults have no life insurance protection. 

Fact 3:  Forty-four percent of all households either 
don’t own life insurance and believe they should, or 
own life insurance and believe they need more.  
Among those that already own some life insurance, 
40 percent believe they don’t have enough. 

Fact 4:  One fourth of primary wage earners feel 
they do not have a plan in place to provide a decent 
standard of living for their family if they died to-
morrow.  Twelve percent of families would imme-
diately have trouble meeting everyday living ex-
penses and another 15 percent would have difficulty 
keeping up after several months. 

Fact 5:  People would like to discuss life insurance 
with a financial professional.  Consumers feel buy-
ing life insurance is an important and complex fi-
nancial decision.  Half of them find it difficult to 
decide how much to buy, and 43 percent worry 
about making the wrong decision. 

I’d like to meet with you in your home, at your con-
venience.  I’ll work with you to make sure your 
family is protected.  As a brother Knight you can 
trust me; I’ll take the stress and worry out of the 
buying decision.  Give me a call. 

To contact me with regards to this or any of your 
insurance needs, please email me at 

Community Director’s Report
Rich Scholl, PGK, Community Director

 

THE NEXT LEVEL IN THE FIGHT FOR MEDIA 
DECENCY 

Now that public opinion has resulted in active en-
forcement of obscenity and indecency laws for 
regular TV broadcasting, another level in the fight 
is emerging.  At this time, cable is free to project 
the lowest levels of indecency into your home and 
YOU PAY FOR IT!  You pay in two ways.  First, 
advertisers who support filth pay for their ads in the 
cost of products you buy.  Secondly, whether you 
view these programs or not, your cable subscription 
supports them. 

One of the cable networks that continually pushes 
the indecency envelope is the FX network.  The FX 
network continues to air some of the most sexually 
explicit and graphically violent programming on 
advertiser-supported basic cable.  You are helping 
to pay for this content. 

FX's latest outrage was an episode of Rescue Me in 
which a man was graphically shown raping his ex-
wife, who was shown as learning to enjoy it.  FX 
has recently aired other contemptible programming 
as well: 

• A high school student brags to his uncle that he 
is having sex with his science teacher.  Instead 
of turning her in, the uncle begins an affair with 
the teacher who complains that he isn’t as good 
a performer. 

• On Nip/Tuck this season, a funeral worker stole 
body parts from deceased women to create a 
sort of Frankenstein monster.  He completed his 
creation by attaching his deceased sister's head 
and then had sex with the corpse. 

dlfarebrother@aol.com or call me at either of the 
numbers listed below.  I look forward to hearing 
from you. 

Fraternally, 

• A teenaged boy discovers the middle-aged 
woman he was sleeping with was actually a 
transsexual who was engaged in a pseudo-
incestuous relationship with her adopted son. 

David L. Farebrother, California Dept. of Insurance 
License 0E54974 
Office (805) 684-0053 

 Cellular (805) 766-2144 

mailto:dlfarebrother@aol.com
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These programs are coming into more than 75% of 
American TV Households as part of their basic ca-
ble subscription.  That means the depravity de-
scribed above is available to children in over 80 
million households.  Are your children or grand-
children included? 

The Diocese of Northern Alaska was established in 
1962 as a missionary diocese directly under Rome’s 
Sacred Congregation for the Evangelization of Peo-
ples.  Francis Gleason, S.J. was the first bishop.  
This is a diocese described by large and small num-
bers.  It encompasses about 410,000 square miles, 
which is more than 2.6 times the size of California 
and over 1.5 times the size of Texas.  Out of only 
155,000 people, there are about 20,000 Catholics 
dispersed in 49 communities of which only 9 are 
accessible by road.  About 40% of the membership 
of the diocese are Alaskan native Eskimos or Indi-
ans.  The weather can be extreme.  I personally ex-
perienced a range of temperatures from 93 degrees 
above to 72 degrees below. 

Cable industry behemoths have spent countless mil-
lions of dollars lobbying congress to block cable 
choice.  They've even announced a national adver-
tising campaign to tell you, the customer, that you 
don't need cable choice -- all you need is the indus-
try's blocking devices.  But of course they expect 
you to pay for the channels you block. 

Please Take Action 

Please Take Action today by going to Priests and Religious witness to Christ in solidarity 
with the people just by living the life of the far 
north.  In the early days, priests often had dog teams 
and boats with outboard motors to travel their parish 
from one Eskimo or Indian village to another and to 
gold mining camps.  Now the 24 priests and 2 
brothers of the diocese are more likely to be seen in 
the pilot seat of a plane equipped with “tundra 
tires”.  Religious have come from the U.S., France, 
Italy and Germany as volunteers to serve in this 
mission area.  I remember one elderly Ursuline, Sis-
ter Thecla, still serving in the bush, who spoke Ital-
ian and Eskimo but not much English.  Several 
priests, brothers and volunteers have lost their lives 
to the vagaries of travel in the bush.  Ministers of 
the Word here usually include mechanical, carpen-
try, electrical and plumbing skills in their resume 
since they may have to build or repair the church or 
living quarters before they can use it in some places. 

http://capwiz.com/parentstv/issues/alert/?alertid
=8877461 and sending a letter to your representa-
tives demanding the right to choose which cable 
channels you will pay for and have coming into 
your home.  Bills are being introduced into Con-
gress to create cable choice.  If millions of people 
opt out of these channels, either the content will 
change or these networks will go out of existence. 

We ask you to contact Wendy's, Visa, Toyota and 
Staples -- companies that are sponsoring this ex-
tremely violent, profane and sexually explicit pro-
gramming -- and ask them whether this type of con-
tent reflects their corporate values. 

Without action by the public, indecency has prolif-
erated, but we have proven that the voice of the 
people will be heard.  Now let us be heard on this 
issue! 

 The Diocese of Northern Alaska has a unique, thriv-
ing Native American deaconate program, with train-
ing facilities out in the bush and 39 currently or-
dained.  This program is a model for the entire 
church with the decreasing number of priests.  The 
Jesuit Lay Volunteers, started here in 1956, helped 
to build and staff churches, schools, parishes, hospi-
tals, a radio station and diocesan offices.  Now this 
Jesuit lay ministry has spread to the entire U.S.  
And yes, the diocese has a radio station to project 
the Church’s presence and love to this far-flung 
population, and far into Siberia.  It was the first 
Catholic radio station and has won many religious 

Mission Diocese in the Far North 
by PGK Rich Scholl 

After spending four years at the University of San 
Francisco studying Mathematics, I was ready for 
some adventure.  I decided that the place for me 
was Alaska, where lay volunteers were needed to 
serve the church in the Diocese of Northern Alaska.  
In this article, I will give you a few facts about this 
most northern diocese in the USA to show you the 
lengths to which dedicated people have gone to 
spread and keep the faith. 
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and secular broadcasting awards. 

If you want to read more about grand adventure in 
the Diocese of Northern Alaska, a good place is the 
catalogue of The Alaskan Shepherd newsletter on 
the internet at: 
http://www.cbna.info/shepherd/shepherd.html. 

Pro-Life Director’s Report
Bob & Cecilia Marks

 

Pro-Life Couple

Women Paid to Carry Baby to 12 Weeks before 
“Harvesting” for Beauty Treatments 

By Hilary White 

LONDON, August 8, 2006 (LifeSiteNews.com) – 
The ancient quest of fashionable women to stave off 
the effects of age has always left them open to the 
claims of swindlers.  The latest edition of the snake 
oil chronicles, according to the UK’s Daily Mail, 
has a more “scientific” cachet and involves inject-
ing stem cells gleaned from aborted babies as well 
as umbilical cord blood directly into the skin. 

Scores of British women are opting for a procedure 
that stem cell experts are condemning as charla-
tanry.  A private British clinic makes arrangements 
for well-to-do English women to travel to Rotter-
dam in the Netherlands for the treatment, which is 
as yet illegal in the UK.  Treatment centres can be 
found online, the Mail reveals, offering “aesthetic 
stem cell treatments” for between £150 and 
£20,000. 

The Daily Mail, however, only mentions the use of 
umbilical cord stem cells in these treatments and 
describes this as “barbaric,” while the paper’s edito-
rial policy is in full support of abortion and embry-
onic stem cell research. The Mail conflates the de-
bate on stem cells calling all stem cell research 
“controversial,” including ethically unproblematic 
and medically successful umbilical cord stem cell 
treatments. 

Under the headline, “A Barbaric Kind of Beauty,” 
The Mail’s Andrea Thompson writes, “In America, 
President Bush has denounced stem-cell therapy 

even for medical purposes as 'godless', vetoing any 
public funding.”  Bush, however, along with the 
pro-life community, has condemned only that stem 
cell research that results in the death of human be-
ings at the embryonic stage of life. 

While the Daily Mail misrepresents the nature of 
the stem cell debate, a U.S. group has found the real 
barbarism.  Concerned Women for America has dis-
covered that the practice of abortion being used to 
provide tissue for beauty treatments in such exclu-
sive clinics is widespread. 

Concerned Women for America says that poor 
women are being paid up to $200 dollars to have 
their unborn children killed between 8 and 12 weeks 
gestation when the fetuses are “harvested” for their 
stem cells, which are then sold to exclusive cos-
metic clinics. 

Dr. Janice Shaw Crouse, Senior Fellow of CWA’s 
Beverly LaHaye Institute said “It is hard to believe 
that such atrocities are going on today.  These ex-
clusive and exorbitant treatments are available in 
such varied locales as Barbados, Moscow, Domini-
can Republic and in Rotterdam.”  “Not only is the 
origin of the fetuses immoral and inhumane; there 
are medical problems and complications associated 
with the injections.  This savage and repulsive 
‘brave new world’ of human sacrifices in the quest 
for eternal youth is a prime example of the end re-
sults when all moral boundaries are destroyed,” 
Crouse continued. 

Read related LifeSiteNews.com coverage: 

Abortion Encouraged in Ukraine as Unborn Babies 
Used for Russian Beauty Treatments. 
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THE FLORIDA EXPERIENCE 
The 124th SUPREME CONVENTION 

ORLANDO, FLORIDA
“What an Event” 

by Brian F. Klinge, FDD, PCP 

 

SHORT VERSION:  IT WAS GREAT…WOW!! 

LONG(ER) VERSION: 
I had the opportunity of being one of ten representa-
tives from California at the recent 124th SUPREME 
CONVENTION, held in Orlando, Florida, August 
1-3, 2006.  In total, there were approx. 50 of us 
there to represent Calif.  I was selected because I 
had served as the Los Padres Chapter President dur-
ing Columbian Year 2005-06 and we had accom-
plished our mission and goals.  This next Colum-
bian Year, I will work for the State Officers as an 
Auditor. 

Following our first principle of Charity, the theme 
of this convention was ‘Living Caritas Est’, based 
upon the Pope’s first encyclical. 

This Convention was held at the Orlando World 
Center Marriott Resort & Convention Center, the 
largest Marriott resort in the world, with over 
400,000 sq. feet of meeting rooms/areas and four 
towers of guest rooms.  It was very near Disney 
World and other tourist attractions, but I did not go 
there.  (Some attendees had taken their families and 
they took advantage of those attractions, I am sure.) 

Monday, July 31 was Hospitality Room Day.  Our 
Calif. delegation served Calif. wines and cheese. 
We greeted and entertained other KC delegates and 
wives from around the World.  We must have had 
over 1,000 people through our California Suite.  
(The Tennessee delegation was handing our small 
bottles of Jack Daniels, needless to say they were 
completely overwhelmed; next year the Convention 
will be in Nashville.) 

The Convention formally began on Tuesday, Au-
gust 1st with an Opening Mass, which was very 

elaborate in its pageantry. 

Every morning began with a Mass; the processions 
into the Hall were very regal, led by the Color 
Corps, followed by the Clergy.  At each Mass, the 
Principal Celebrant and Homilist was either a 
Bishop or a Cardinal.  There were hundreds of 
Priests present, including our State Chaplain, Fr. 
John Grace,OSA. 

Following the Mass, the morning proceeded with a 
formal business meeting, led by Supreme Knight 
Carl Anderson.  The Supreme Knight related how 
well the Knights had done in the year just ended and 
how financially secure we are:  A++ / Extremely 
Strong ratings from A.M. Best and Standard & 
Poor’s, respectively.    The biggest surprise for our 
Calif. delegation was the selection, nomination and 
election of Emilio Moure, our current State Deputy 
to the Supreme Board of Directors.  IT DOES 
MATTER HOW CALIF. PERFORMS.  The exist-
ing Supreme Board had carefully examined how 
Calif. had done in the past ten years.  This is excel-
lent for our state to have such representation at this 
level. 

On Tuesday evening was the formal States Dinner.  
Calif. had excellent seating.  The Dais was three 
tiers deep with dignitaries…Cardinals, Archbishops, 
Bishops, Supreme Officers, Board Members and 
wives.  The primary speaker was Cardinal Sean 
O’Malley, OFM Cap., Archbishop of Boston.  He 
spoke eloquently of building a ‘Culture of Love’ 
throughout our World.  There were approx. 2,300 
attending the banquet and when he spoke, the entire 
room was silent! 

Wednesday evening our entire Calif. delegation 
went out to celebrate at a local eatery which pro-
vided a small floor show.  The show was much 
fun…the weather was not so nice.  Even in the eve-
ning, the heat and humidity did not go away; it was 
95 degrees with humidity to match. 

Thursday was a wind-up day and saying “good-
bye” to Florida.  Had to get ready to fly home Fri-
day morning at 5:30 AM. 

After this Event, I cannot describe the pride I have 
in being a KNIGHT; after this experience, I am re-
energized to accomplish our Mission. 
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I would encourage our brothers who have not gotten 
involved at this level to do so…we are in need of 
good men of character with leadership skills at the 
Council, Chapter and State Levels.  Please give it 
some thought, if interested…you need only ASK. 

 
Leonard 'Len' Cruess Accomplishes Many Mile-

stones In His Illustrious, Memorable 102-Years with 
Family, Friends, And an Incredible 82-Years as 

Member of the Knights of Columbus 

By Joe T. Kovach, 3rd Degree Knight with assistance 
from Bernie Jochum, PGK 

 

"God is my secret.  He's been good to me all my life 
and I'm very fortunate.  I've had a wonderful life," 
expressed Leonard Lewis Cruess, a member of the 
Knights of Columbus for an incredible 82 years, 
who turned 102 on July 28th. 

"My wife Cecilia and I had a wonderful life and en-
joyed 71 years of marriage," beamed the famed 
"Senior" whose golfing legends are well-known at 
Encina Royale in Goleta and the community.  Ce-
cilia Mulville, a childhood sweetheart he married at 
Immaculate Conception Church in Waterbury, Con-
necticut on January 25, 1928, died in 1998 at age 
92. 

Daughter Julie Mooy, one of seven children born to 
Cecilia and Len, proudly exclaimed, "His belief and 
faith in God and the Roman Catholic Church play a 
major factor in his success in living such a long 
life."  "I thought I'd be lucky to hit 75 and now my 
daughter Julie has reached that mark," stated the na-
tive of Waterbury, who moved to Santa Barbara in 
1953 with his wife and five children. 

Len joined the Knights of Columbus Council #24 in 
Waterbury at age 19 in 1924.  In 1945, he became a 
4th Degree Knight in Hartford, Conn., where he 

was active in the Color Corps and a cook.  After his 
move to Santa Barbara he transferred to Council 
1684 in 1954 where he also cooked for their special 
events. 

An amazing person who recalls events, people and 
details in a quick glance, Len didn't blink an eye, re-
fer to any notes or get help from his daughter Julie 
in providing this writer with interesting, prominent 
and pertinent information on his life, wife, family 
and friends over his inspiring 102 years. 

Len was the youngest of four brothers and three sis-
ters born to Mary Farrell and Frank Cruess in 
Waterbury, Conn.  His great grandparents came 
from Ireland in 1847.  A Cruess Hotel in Limerick 
was a landmark.  His three brothers, Raymond, Leo 
and Francis were all members of the Knights of Co-
lumbus.  Sisters were Florence, Mary and Dorothy.  
As a young boy, Len was an altar boy for years at 
Sacred Heart Church, which was next door to the 
family home. 

After graduating from Sacred Heart Grade School, 
Len was not immediately able to attend high school 
since he was hired to help at Frank Cruess and 
Sons, Inc. (the family owned grocery store that at 
one time comprised 13 locations).  His brothers 
could not help with the family owned business since 
they were serving with the U.S. Military in World 
War I.  Len finally received his high school diploma 
from the Adult Education Program in Santa Barbara 
in 1955. 

Len and Cecilia were proud of their seven children, 
all born in Connecticut.  They include Julie Mooy in 
Goleta, James in New York, Mary Ann Wolbert in 
Arizona, Celendra Grant in Buellton, Frances 
Amish in Medford, Oregon.  Son John Leonard died 
at age three and twin daughter Patricia died at birth.  
Today he is proud to have 19 grandchildren, 42 
great-grandchildren and one great-great grand-
daughter. 

While residing in Santa Barbara, the family at-
tended Santa Barbara Old Mission and San Roque 
Church.  He served as an Usher for years and was 
one of the first laypersons in the community to dis-
tribute Holy Communion at Masses at the Poor 
Clare Monastery.  He and his family loved the spiri-
tual guidance of Franciscans, Father Basil Kelly and 
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Father Virgil Cordano at the Mission and Msgr. 
John Rhode and Father Vincent McCabe at San 
Roque. 

Len worked for Jordano's from 1953 to 1969 as a 
meat cutter before retiring.  He and his wife moved 
to New Horizons, now known as Encina Royale, in 
1967 where he began to enjoy playing golf, the 
sport he loves the most, on a daily basis.  During his 
37 years playing on the par 3 course, Len has made 
an amazing 163 holes-in-one, the most recent being 
in March of this year.  The holes are between 40 
and 60 yards on the Encina Royale course.  He still 
owns the net scoring record of 36 at the par-54 
course, a mark he set in 2000.  At a Knights of Co-
lumbus tourney in June 1972, he took first place 
with a score of 70 1/2. 

One of his many favorite memorable events took 
place in 1969 when he and his wife drove 15,000 
miles on a three month vacation.  They started by 
heading south to San Diego, through the southern 
states to Florida, up the east coast to New York and 
Connecticut, into Canada and across entire Canada 
to Vancouver B.C., to Seattle where they flew to 
Fairbanks, Alaska.  Returning to Seattle they drove 
down the entire coastlines of Washington, Oregon 
and California.  Other travels took them to every 
state except South Dakota, to Ireland a few times, 
Mexico, Hawaii, South America and the Caribbean 
Islands. 

"Back in 1969, I asked the Good Lord to give me 
two more years and now he's given me more than 
37.  I wanted two more years to get to retirement.  I 
wanted to see what it was like to collect Social Se-
curity.  And I'm still collecting," chuckled Len. 

A serious fall on May 31st resulted in a broken left 
hip and a six week recovery period at Mission Ter-
race prior to moving in with his daughter Julie and 
son-in-law Len Mooy in Goleta.  They are so grate-
ful to Felix and Julie Sanchez for their daily visits to 
the convalescent facility in order to help feed him 
and see that he was well taken care of there.  "We 
are forever thankful to Julie for her special care as 
she took a bus each day to get there," according to 
Mrs. Mooy. 

Last month Council 5300 presented Len with a 
beautiful 142 page book, "By Their Works" signed 

by the Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson.  Len claims 
he seldom reads books but is nearly finished with 
the large size format, 14"x16" memorable book 
which profiles Knights of Columbus men who have 
made a difference.  Two years ago the Knights of 
Columbus Council 5300 presented Cruess with an 
attractive plaque with an inscription reading, "In 
recognition of 80 years of loyal, dedicated and out-
standing service to this Council and other Councils 
to which he belonged, an accomplishment rarely 
duplicated by any other Knight." 

In appreciation for all that the Knights have done 
worldwide, Cruess donated his special four-foot 
gilded-gold statue of Father Michael J. McGivney, 
founder of the Knights, to Council 5300.  Cruess 
proudly remarked, "The best thing about being a 
member of the Knights is what Councils and the 
members are doing positively all over the world."  
Asked to describe the KC's in one word, Len 
quickly asserted, "Brotherhood!" 

A few of his recommendations for "seniors" in their 
twilight years are "exercise daily, get up in the 
morning, be a positive thinker and do it and keep 
your bowels open and your mouth shut." For his age 
Len shows more life than many retirees, he looks 
great and smiles often.  He beamed, "It's amazing, 
isn't it?" 

His daughter Julie disclosed his very healthy break-
fast diet currently includes: 1/2 grapefruit, cheerios 
cereal with 1/2 a banana, two slices of toast and 
black coffee.  He eats his combination lunch/dinner 
around 1 each day which consists of chicken noodle 
soup, a 7-raw vegetable salad (diced lettuce, celery, 
cauliflower, radishes, onions, green peppers and 
carrots), meat and potatoes with gravy, hot vegeta-
bles (corn, peas and asparagus), a fruit salad, piece 
of cake or a cookie and before bedtime he has ice 
cream or hot chocolate.  Each Friday, he loves his 
clam chowder.  His favorite food is Alaskan King 
Crab.  He smiles again and tells us that at  4 p.m., 
his only vice is a good daily cocktail of Canadian 
Seagrams with ice in a 5-oz glass which he savors 
for an hour and a half to drink.  The remarkable, 
cheerful gentleman enjoys reading newspapers such 
as The Tidings, Columbian, Westways and National 
Geographic magazines. 
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Len’s first car was a 1925 Ford Coupe he purchased 
for $520.  His other cars have included a Dodge, 
Chevrolet, two Huppmobiles and most recently, a 
1986 LeBaron Chrysler which he donated to St. 
Raphael’s Church to be used by Father Cyril Nnadi.  
His license card is valid until 2008 but after the re-
cent injury has decided his driving days are over. 

Concluding remarks were: 

* Greatest personal moment as a husband?  Saying 
"I Do" to my childhood sweetheart Cecilia Mulville. 

* Growing up, I always thought I'd be?  A lawyer. 

* If I had 3 more wishes in my lifetime:  play more 
golf, break a few more records and die a happy 
death. 

 
(Grand Knight’s Rpt-Continued from page 1) 

snafus that crop up in a big event such as the Coke 
Booth.  Brother Dan was also ably assisted by many 
Brother Knights.  As a result of everyone’s hard 
work, the council grossed $10,800 (about the same 
amount as last year).  According to our District 
Deputy, PGK Cherif Khoury, most of the booths 
experienced significant revenue decreases this year, 
so equaling last year was a great achievement.  
Thank you to all who participated! 

On August 13th, our first blood drive of the new Co-
lumbian Year took place in conjunction with the 
pancake breakfast.  PGK Chris Arnoult did a nice 
job coordinating the event.  Brother Chris was as-
sisted by Brothers Hal Thompson, Ed Barrier, Brad 
Bowen, PGK Rich Scholl and myself.  36 parish-
ioners donated their blood.  Also, I’d like to thank 
Brothers Jim Bradbury, Jose Meza, John Kestel, 
Paul Curzan (and his wife, Evelina) and everyone 
else who faithfully help with the pancake breakfasts 
every month all year long. 

On August 14th, at the business meeting, we hon-
ored Brother Len Cruess for turning 102 on July 
28th (Len has also been a Knight for 82 years).  Our 
insurance agent, Brother David Farebrother was on 
hand to present Len with a copy of the book “By 
Their Works” personally signed by our Supreme 
Knight, Carl Anderson.  Len was very appreciative 
of the honor.  Included elsewhere in this newsletter 

is a picture of David presenting Len with the book 
(the picture was taken by Brother Jack Turney) and 
an article about Len by Brothers Joe Kovach & 
Bernie Jochum.  Congratulations, Len! 

On August 23rd, several meetings took place to dis-
cuss Brother Chris Arnoult’s building fund resolu-
tion and the responsibilities of the new directors.  
See our Deputy Grand Knight, Francisco Cabrera’s 
report for more details.  The revised budget that 
Francisco mentions will be regrouped along func-
tional lines (church, community, council activities, 
etc.) in order to more clearly reflect the income and 
expenses of each function.  Let us officers know 
your thoughts.  If anyone wants a copy, let me 
know, and as soon as it is ready, I’ll send it to you. 

On August 26th, several of us Brother Knights from 
Council 5300 had the pleasure and honor to attend 
the Los Padres Chapter installation in Ventura.  
Event though the event was lightly attended, it was 
well worth it to be part of it.  The installation was 
led by our State Deputy, Emilio Moure.  Our very 
own PGK Brian Klinge who was the Chapter Presi-
dent last year was installed as the Chapter Secretary 
for this Columbian Year.  PGK John Bravo was in-
stalled as the new Chapter President.  Congratula-
tions to all the new Chapter Officers. 

We have several events coming up in September.  
Be sure to read DGK Francisco Cabrera’s report for 
all the details.  We also have several degree cere-
monies coming up in the near future.  On September 
11th at the business meeting, we will have a 1st de-
gree.  We have three candidates already signed up 
to take their 1st degree that night.  Please come and 
support them.  Also, on Sunday, October 29th, there 
will be a 3rd degree in Santa Maria.  For those who 
have their 2nd degree, please seriously consider tak-
ing your third degree at this time.  As I stated earlier 
in the year before the 3rd degree held in Camarillo, 
these degree ceremonies don’t happen very often, so 
take advantage of them when they do occur. 

Unfortunately, we have had to cancel the Oktober-
fest dinner since no one volunteered to be the coor-
dinator for the event.  We will try to make up for 
the cancellation by having a dinner in May.  The 
theme and date for the May dinner are still being 
decided. 
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KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
Brad Bowen 

By Stephen Schlesselmann, Grand Knight 

 

This month, I would like to name Brad Bowen as 
the Knight of the Month.  Brad who is married (his 
wife’s name is Tracy) is a self-employed 
CPA/Realtor who joined our council in February, 
2004 (Brad was sponsored by PGK Chris Arnoult).  
Brad took his 2nd degree on July 12, 2004 and plans 
to take his 3rd degree on October 29th in Santa 
Maria. 

Brad has been very active since joining our Council.   
First of all, Brad has attended most of the business 
meetings since he joined and has helped out with a 
number of the dinners and functions including the 
Fish Fries, the Blood Drive, the Pancake Breakfasts 
and the Knights’ Picnics.  Also, Brad has recently 
volunteered to be the Council’s Family Director. 

Thank you, Brad, for all you do for our Council! 
 

(Program Director’s Rpt-Continued from page 2) 

Past Activities 

1) August 23, 2006 - The new Directors: PGK 
Richard Scholl, Community Director, PGK 
Chris Arnoult, Church Director, Sam Alfano, 
Membership Director, Brad Bowen, Family Di-
rector, John Luzader, Council Director and 
Dwight Morey, Youth Director met with Grand 
Knight, Stephen Schlesselmann, Brother Bill 
McNamara and Deputy Grand Knight Francisco 
Cabrera.  The objective of the meeting was to 
plan the Columbian year program.  The target is 
for each director to plan at least four events and 
possibly perform at least three.  The Directors 
will present a plan of activities and then plan a 
budget and present it to the council.  We need to 
give each director our full support and help by 
volunteering to take part in each event.  Re-

member, we want full participation in order to 
lighten the work load for any director or a chair 
person planning the event. 

2) August 23, 2006 – PGK Chris Arnoult met with 
Grand Knight Stephen Schlesselmann, PGK Bill 
McNamara and Deputy Grand Knight Francisco 
Cabrera and all the directors to further discuss 
the building fund resolution that was tabled 
while Chris was still the Grand Knight.  It was 
decided that a “regrouped” budget should be 
drawn up and the item “Various charities to be 
named” should be divided equally among the di-
rectors as seed money for their upcoming pro-
grams. 

3) August 27, 2006 - Grand Knight Stephen 
Schlesselmann and Deputy Grand Knight Fran-
cisco Cabrera assisted with the sales of the 
Unity Raffle tickets after the 7:30 AM Mass.  
We sold a total of 8 tickets ($800) (editor’s 
note: Francisco sold 7 of them).  We will be 
continuing to help after all 7:30 AM Masses un-
til September 24th.  Please call Brother Tony 
Vallejo at 450-6359 and sign up if you can help.  
Brother Tony and his wife, Sandra, are doing a 
great job chairing the raffle tickets sales, so let’s 
show our support by helping them. 

Upcoming Activities 
1) September 1, 2006 - 24 Hour Adoration will 

take place in the church. We all have many rea-
sons to give thanks to God for all the blessing 
received.  If you are not already signed up for 
adoration, stop in at your convenience and sign 
in. 

2) September 4, 2006 - Labor Day picnic (see  
GK’s info). 

3) September 5, 2006 - K of C Officer’s Meeting, 
8:00 PM.  Please add all meeting notices to your 
work and/or home calendar.  This will help re-
mind you of the meeting. 

4) September 9, 2006 - The Oktoberfest Dinner has 
been CANCELLED. 

5) September 10, 2006 - Pancake Breakfast after 
7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses.  This is a good way 
to start your Sunday.  You won’t have to cook 
Breakfast, you can replenish your energy to be-
gin your Sunday activities and at the same time 
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WHEREAS, by sponsoring and participating in a 
wide variety of programs that promote pro-life ini-
tiatives, the members of the Knights of Columbus 
and their families have demonstrated a desire to ful-
fill the late Pope John Paul II’s vision, one sup-
ported by Pope Benedict XVI, for a culture of life; 
and 

you contribute to the Knights of Columbus.  It is 
a win-win for all. 

6) September 11, 2006-  K of C 5300 Business 
meeting, 7:30 PM.  Please make it a point to at-
tend the business meetings.  Not only will you 
find out what is going on with the events and ac-
tivities, but it also gives you the opportunity to 
be an active participant.  For those new mem-
bers, it is a good source of information on how 
the meetings are run and learn more about our 
Council.  Remember you can make a difference 
in meeting the objectives of the K of C Order. 

7) September 24, 2006 - Parish Picnic- Tri- 
Tip/Beer/Nachos.  For all of you who purchased 
raffle tickets be ready to hear the news about the 
prizes.  There are a total of 21 prizes plus the 
grand prize of $10,000 dollars.  The chances of 
wining are good.  Thank you for supporting our 
parish/school related fundraiser events.  Please 
see Brothers Felix Sanchez, Jack Turney or 
Vince Filippello to sign up to help on the picnic.  
We need volunteers especially for the clean up 
and storing of the equipment after the event.  
Remember, if everyone helps, the work load 
will be lighter especially for those that are chair-
ing the event.  Let’s roll up our sleeves, enjoy 
good food and help with the clean up. 

 

WHEREAS, the Catholic Church encourages each 
of us to respect the dignity of the human person by 
speaking out against such practices as abortion, the 
use of abortifacient drugs, the use of embryonic 
stem cells or tissue from aborted children, the prac-
tice of “organ farming” or “tissue engineering” and 
human cloning; and 

WHEREAS, the Knights of Columbus has, on a 
number of occasions, publicly declared that it will 
never accept as settled law the Supreme Court’s 
central holding in Roe v. Wade; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that 
we will continue to encourage our elected officials 
to pass legislation which prohibits the use of public 
funds to finance any program, procedure or facility 
that degrades the dignity of the unborn or which at-
tempts to obstruct, in any way, the building of a cul-
ture of life; and 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that we reaffirm our 
pledge to faithfully defend and follow the teachings 
of the Catholic Church; and 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that we express our sin-
cere gratitude to all councils and assemblies that 
have worked tirelessly during this past fraternal 
year to promote awareness of the sanctity of human 
life at all stages of development; and 

 
Resolutions 

8/3/2006 
FURTHER RESOLVED, that we demonstrate our 
compassion for distressed pregnant women by sup-
porting programs that offer alternatives to abortion 
and asking the Blessed Virgin Mary, the Mother of 
the Church, to guide expectant mothers to choose 
life; and 

Resolution on honoring the gift of life adopted by 
the 124th Supreme Council Meeting of the 

Knights of Columbus on Aug. 3, 2006. 

WHEREAS, for years, the delegates who have at-
tended the Order’s annual meetings have enthusias-
tically and unanimously voted to approve resolu-
tions that reaffirm the Order’s longstanding pledge 
to remain unconditionally pro-life and its commit-
ment to follow faithfully the teachings of the Catho-
lic Church; and 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that by continuing to 
remain in solidarity with our bishops and priests, 
supporting the efforts of organizations that are 
committed to pro-life initiatives and praying the ro-
sary regularly, we will live up to our reputation as 
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the “defenders of life” and the “strong right arm of 
the Catholic Church”; and 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that we call for the 
adoption of laws that recognize and protect in law 
the right of conscience for doctors, nurses, pharma-
cists and other medical personnel, providing that 
they may not be forced to provide medical services 
which violate their religious beliefs and we insist on 
similar protection for Catholic hospitals; and 

 
Join Catholics for 85 - Volunteer to help restore 

parents’ rights in California 

It is not often that we get a chance to make a posi-
tive change in the law, but we will have that chance 
over the next three months by supporting the pas-
sage of Proposition 85, the parental notification ini-
tiative. 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that we will continue to 
speak out to our elected representatives about our 
continued opposition to the death penalty; and 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that we strongly support 
state parental consent or parental notification laws 
and initiatives, such as California’s Proposition 
85, and we support legislation that would give force 
to these state laws by making it a federal crime to 
transport a minor child across state lines to obtain 
an abortion; and 

Please join Catholics for 85, an effort organized by 
Catholics for the Common Good, endorsed by the 
California Catholic Conference and supported by 
the Knights of Columbus.  Catholics for 85 unites 
Catholics in support of this common sense meas-
ure—a constitutional amendment which will curb 
the abuse of parental rights that currently exist in 
California law and public school policy.  Proposi-
tion 85 will mandate that parents be notified 48 
hours before their minor daughter procures an abor-
tion. 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that we reaffirm the 
many resolutions of past Supreme Council meetings 
which passionately resolved to build a culture of life 
by protecting the unborn, the sick, people with 
handicaps, the elderly and the terminally ill, by op-
posing the marketing of abortifacient drugs, the use 
of tissue from aborted babies in the manufacture of 
drugs, or embryonic stem cell research, or human 
cloning and, among other things, by prohibiting in-
dividuals including public officials or candidates for 
public office who do not subscribe to the teachings 
of the Church from renting or otherwise using fa-
cilities over which we have control or speaking at 
Knights of Columbus events or bestowing on them 
honors or privileges of our Order of any kind, or in-
viting them to serve as honorary chairpersons of 
events, celebrations, or committees, or hold any of-
fice in the Knights of Columbus; and 

Research shows that parental notification laws in 
other states reduce the number of abortions among 
teenagers and reduces sexual activity among them 
as well.  It is also critical to pass Prop 85 to protect 
the health and welfare of girls and to assure that 
parents can exercise their responsibility for the 
physical and spiritual health of their children. 

ACTION:

1. Ask organizations in your parish to endorse 
Proposition 85. Go to www.Catholicsfor85.org 
for details and a flyer. 

2. Volunteer to support the passage of Prop 85 in 
your parish and community at FURTHER RESOLVED, that we commit our-

selves to continue to pray, fast, and do penance in 
reparation for these grave evils and to seek the in-
tercession of the Blessed Virgin Mary for an end to 
them and for the establishment of a culture of life. 

www.Catholicsfor85.org. 

For the Common Good, 
Bill May 
Catholics for the Common Good 
415 651-4171 

http://www.catholicsfor85.org/
http://www.catholicsfor85.org/
http://www.catholicsfor85.org/
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Knights of Columbus 
Goleta Valley Council 5300 

Reference:  Assistance for Computer Purchase for 
Fr. Cyril Nnadi 

Whereas Rev. Fr. Cyril Nnadi has requested finan-
cial assistance from Council 5300 for the purpose of 
purchasing a computer for his personal use and 
whereas Fr. Cyril has the need of such a computer 
for his duties related to St. Raphael Parish as the as-
sistant pastor and Fr. Cyril would use such a com-
puter in furthering his education and improving his 
pastoral capabilities, and whereas Fr. Cyril is the 
current assistant pastor at St. Raphael Church and is 
the Chaplain for Council 5300, be it resolved that 
Knights of Columbus Council 5300 provide to Fr. 
Cyril Nnadi financial assistance not to exceed the 
sum of $750.00 to use to procure a suitable com-
puter for his use. 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Stephen Schlesselmann – Grand Knight 
Ralph Wengler – Financial Secretary 

 

 
Thanks to everyone’s hard work during the imme-
diate past Columbian Year, our PGK Chris Arnoult 
received the following letter from our Supreme 
Knight (Carl Anderson): 

Worthy Grand Knight (Chris Arnoult): 

On behalf of my fellow Supreme Officers and Su-
preme Directors, I am pleased to congratulate you 
and all the members of 5300 for being designated a 
Star Council for the 2005-2006 fraternal year. 

Now more than ever, our society needs selfless in-
dividuals dedicated to making a difference and our 
Church needs the witness of Catholic men and fami-
lies standing in solidarity with our priests and sup-
port of Church teaching. 

During the past fraternal year, 5300 has truly distin-
guished itself in its “Surge with Service” program-
ming activities, membership growth, retention and 
insurance promotion.  For these achievements, you 

should be justly proud and find satisfaction in 
knowing that your council is effectively serving the 
Church and its community in fidelity to the found-
ing vision of the Servant of God, Father Michael J. 
McGivney. 

As I congratulate you and your brother Knights, I 
also want to encourage you to maintain the excel-
lence which we recognize this year, and in so doing 
merit the prestigious Star Council Award once 
again in the coming year. 

With gratitude for your good work and best wishes, 
I am  

Fraternally 

Carl A. Anderson 
Supreme Knight 

, The July 24 2006 issue of the Knightline states: 
“The Star Council Award is one of the most prestig-
ious honors that an individual council can achieve.  
Receiving such a distinction means that the council 
has met or exceeded both its membership and insur-
ance goals, and has completed charitable and frater-
nal programs in the five “Surge with Service” areas: 
Church, Community, Council, Family and Youth.” 
(Knightline, July 24, 2006 Vol 23, #10). 

 
The following 2 emails came from our former 
seminarian, Fr. Richard Kayizzi: 

I want to thank you all for your prayers and help.  
Just know that today I am two days a priest.  May 
we continue to pray for one another always.  God 
bless you all.  Let us pray for one another.  I am 
waiting for my assignment in a few weeks. 
Fr. Richard 

I just wanted you to know that my pastor and I, we 
have a very big responsibility that awaits us. 

We have been assigned in this new parish that needs 
a church and all the needs of a church.  That is 
pews, altar, tabernacle and status.  The rectory has 
been built but not the church.  Hence we have to 
work hard day and night.  Please keep us in your 
prayers.  There are not enough vestments.  But we 
have to do the work of God here and preach the 
gospel.  Pray for us as we pray for you also. 
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Fr. Richard 

Fr. Richard Kayizzi 
BWEYOGERERE PARISH 
P.O BOX 6988 
KAMPALA-UGANDA  EAST AFRICA 

 
The following email came from Fr. Paul Rospond: 

I'm still getting settled in Knoxville.  Classes at 
U.T. start today, Aug. 23 and our first Catholic Stu-
dents Assn. meeting is this evening.  We're also 
gearing up for a Search Retreat at the end of Sept. 

Students moved into the dorms last weekend.  After 
the evening Mass on Sunday, the local Knights of 
Columbus hosted a welcome cook-out.  The smoke 
attracted a number of passers-by as well as the 
crowd from Mass, so it was a good opportunity for 
our students to greet old friends and welcome some 
new ones.  The burgers and fellowship were great. 

Of course, I'm new to everybody.  I've taken to sit-
ting out front with my coke and sandwich at lunch-
time.  It's a good way to get to know folks.  In re-
turn, I've found a warm welcome here. 

My greetings to brother Knights back in Goleta. 

the Lord's Peace!  Fr. Paul Rospond, C.S.P. 
 

On Wednesday, September 6th, the next Los Padres 
Chapter meeting will take place at Serra Hall at 
7:00 PM.  A representative from the state (possibly 
our State Deputy, Emilio Moure) will be at the Mis-
sion to inform all members about the latest Bishop’s 
resolution and what is expected from the KofC 
councils.  Also, Brother Frank Nigro (a Past State 
Deputy and Columbian Foundation President) will 
be in attendance.  PSD Frank Nigro will talk about 
the MR drive and the Special Olympics.  It will be a 
very important meeting to attend; so please make 
your plans now to be there. 

 
We have been asked by Supreme, to say the follow-
ing prayer on September 11th (the 5th anniversary of 
the World Trade Center terrorist attack) commemo-
rating those killed in the tragedy and asking for 
peace throughout the world.  We will be saying this 
prayer aloud at the business meeting and if you 

can’t make the meeting, please try to say it some-
time during the day: 

With you, O Mother of the Redeemer, may the 
hymn of the humble and the poor rise to almighty 
God: may he, the merciful one, bring peace to earth, 
reconcile brothers at enmity, confound Cain, make 
Abel rise again; may he bring all of creation to the 
design he had at the beginning in the love of the 
Son, in the grace of the Holy Spirit. Amen. (Pope 
John Paul II) 

 

 
William J. Molloy 09/01 
Robert J. Shull 09/02 
Robert P. Richards 09/05 
Theodore L. Osborne 09/06 
Robert L. Weidl 09/07 
Glenn T. Schiferl 09/10 
Matthew Mayer 09/11 
James E. Cota 09/13 
Joseph A. Talarico 09/17 
Raymond G. Tafelski 09/17 
Frederick R. Cota 09/20 
Lorenzo R. Zabala 09/20 
Horace J. Schooter 09/25 
Carlos C. Valenzuela 09/28 
William C. Fuhrer 09/25 
Daniel P. Knauss 09/30 

Article Submissions 

All articles are to be submitted to the Grand Knight, 
Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 (sjschles-
selmann@cox.net).  Articles need to be in by the 
20th of the month.  Thank you. 
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PHOTO GALLERY 

Pictures from the Fiesta Coke Booth-July 29-August 6, 2006 & from the Blood Drive-August 13, 2006 

  
PGK John Vogel is hard at work setting up the Coke 
Booth. 

PGKs Mike Donovan and Rich Scholl secure the ny-
lon roof. 

  
Brother Hal Thompson and PGK Mike Donovan at 
work in the booth. 

PGK Rich Scholl and his friend, Ginny, pose for their 
picture in authentic 90 year old Fiesta costumes. 

  
Brother Hal Thompson and Mary Ann Biddle from 
United Blood Services assist Robert Zaida with the 
check in process at the Blood Drive. 

Another picture of several blood donors waiting to 
give their blood. 
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Pictures from the Los Padres Chapter Installation-August 26, 2006 
And from the Color Corps Callout-July 4, 2006 

  
Our State Deputy, Emilio Moure, conducts the Los 
Padres installation of officers. 

The various officers to be installed line up at the be-
ginning of the ceremony. 

  
Some of the members of the 4th degree Color Corps 
pose for their picture prior to the July 4

The Color Corps march down State Street. 
th march 

down State Street in the 4th of July parade. 

  
Another picture of the marchers. And another… 

(Photos by Jack Turney/Marisol Cabrera/Stephen Schlesselmann) 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2006-2007 

Grand Knight Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net
Chaplain Rev. Cyril Nnadi (805) 967-5641  
Deputy Grand Knight Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net
Chancellor Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 daniel@gvoptical.com
Warden James Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net
Advocate Vince Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@verizon.net
Recorder Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net
Financial Secretary Ralph Wengler (805) 967-3109 rjwfdd@cox.net
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net 
Lecturer Bernie Jochum (805) 967-1709 nytingal@cox.net
Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637  
Inside Guard Mark Christman (805) 685-1362  
Trustee-Three Years Francis C. Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net
Trustee-Two Years John Vogel (805) 964-0724 jv@jvogel.com
Trustee-One Year Richard Scholl (805) 683-8874 richardscholl@hotmail.com

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS 

Program Director Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net
Church Director Francis C. Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net
Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 683-8874 richardscholl@hotmail.com
Council Director John Luzader (805) 963-0056 j_luzader@msn.com
Family Director Brad Bowen (805) 683-2246 btmsb@aol.com 
Youth Director Dwight Morey (805) 967-2581 bdmorey@cox.net 
Pro-Life Couple Robert & Cecilia Marks (805) 968-6008 robert.marks@atk.com 
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 r123range1@cox.net 

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS 
Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org
State Deputy Emilio Moure (949) 837-7211 emilio.moure@liebert.com
District Deputy Cherif Khoury (805) 569-2149 cherifkhoury@hotmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent David Farebrother (805) 684-0053 dlfarebrother@aol.com 

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2006-2007 
Abels-Bishop Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@juno.com 
Bonham-Cohen Lucille Aubrey (805) 683-4546 luaub@cox.net
Connors-Fuller Gwen Hueston (805) 898-9930 ghueston@lacatholiccemeteries.org
Gallegos-Kubecka Judy Klinge (805) 967-4753 jak63@cox.net
Kuether-Meskill Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com 
Meza-Osborne Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu
Page-Schlesselmann Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775  
Schiferl-Uthe Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398  
Valenzuela-Znovena Cathy Wengler (805) 967-3109 cswret@cox.net
Widows Don Aubrey (805) 683-4546 donaubrey@cox.net 
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